
Message from Tim Kendziorski, VAC President  

The  Vintage  Airstream  Club  

Intra - Club  of  WBCCI  Since 1993  

May / June  2014 VAC Newsletter  June 19-22 

Region 8 Rally  

VAC Graffiti Rally  

Onawaõs 30th Annual Graffiti 

Night, ôCrusinõ Americaõs 

Wildest Main Street USA  

Onawa, Iowa 

Contact:  

Jeff Peterson jp6896@q.com  

Scott or Kathy Allen   

kathyallen3534@gmail.com  
 

June 21ñ23,  

VAC Long Long Rendezvous  
Gathering Before International   

Buffalo, WY  

Contact: Tim Kendziorski or 

Kimber Moore  

 

June 24ð July 4  

WBCCI 57th International  

Gillette, WY  
VAC Events: Parade, VAC Parking, 

Officer Election, Seminars ,Happy 

Hours, Open House, Fun! 

Registration Form in WBCCI Blue 
Beret  
 

July 17 -21 

Region 10 Caravan to Coast  

Warrenton/Astoria, Oregon  

VAC Members Invited  

http://region10.wbcci.net  

Contact: Iain Cameron  
3vp@vintageairstreamclub.com  

 

July 24 ð 28 

Region 11 VAC  

RMVAC 12th Rally 

Gunnison, CO 
Contact Chris Hildenbrand  
pastpresident@vintageairstreamclub.com  

Registration at rmvac.org  
 

August 1-3 

Region 10 VAC  
40th Old Time Fiddlers Picnic  

Livingston, MT  

Contact Dal Smilie  
dalsmilie@aol.com 
 

VAC 2014 Rally  

Calendar 

 
Last month I mentioned at the end of my message that it was time to repack those bear-

ings. I actually completed that last night on our motorhome. We had originally planned to 

bring our motorhome for this years International Rally, but to get all of the work done 

on it that it needs required us spending our tax refund money . We haven't yet received 

that refund so that scrapped that plan. Now we are bringing  our trailer. It sure is nice 

having an Airstream and a spare for situations like this.  

This will be my last message as President. And, it will be Rhonda Cooper's last newsletter 

as she is stepping down as editor. This means that we will have a vacancy that needs to 

be filled. Rhonda started the e -newsletter back in 2011 and it remains a great way to 

keep the members informed about VAC activities. We sure have appreciated the work 

and dedication Rhonda has put into the VAC well beyond her time as First Lady. She has 

been, and continues to be, a valuable contributor to the VAC.  With her departure we 

need a member to take over as the newsletter editor. We will provide you with the soft-

ware you need to do the job (Microsoft Publisher or equivalent). If you are interested in 

taking over this position please contact Rhonda or myself.  

I compiled and submitted the annual report to WBCCI HQ ð you can read it online HERE. 

In that message I talked a little about the future of the VAC. Part of that future I be-

lieve will be an expansion of the Rendezvous gathering prior to International. The cost of 

International is high enough that attendance is dropping. We are seeing this year people 

attending the Rendezvous who will not be going to International. The upcoming group of 

officers have agreed that the Rendezvous offers the VAC a way to have a great rally 

instead of just a way to met before parading into International. It may also offer a way 

to conduct business should there not be enough officers/board members attending In-

ternational. And it is a great way to engage VAC members all over the country.  

I also have an update on the $500 donation that the VAC offered last year to the 

WBCCI Historian for archival purposes. I received a catalog of what is in the closets at 

HQ and it is substantial to say the least. Not all of the materials there need to be ar-

chived in my opinion, but there is enough work to be done that it will take a crew of peo-

ple a few days to do it all. So, in the upcoming year I will be investigating hosting an ar-

chival rally where (hopefully) we will have several people involved with scanning, photo-

graphing and cataloging what is there. It will be a working rally, but I believe it is so im-

portant to the club and to WBCCI as well. As of this date we have not paid out the $500 

because, quite honestly, there is nothing to put the money towards. Its human labor that 

is needed most.  

For those heading out on the road to International I look forward to seeing you. I am 

looking forward to the International rally and seeing great friends again. Drive safe!  



òSafetyó, reading that gets old doesn't it? I teach a beginning fly 

fishing class and always start with safety. After all, you are around 

water, and once out of reach of your partner, you are on your own. If 

you are old enough to own an Airstream, isn't it always safety first?  

You have a full fire extinguisher in a convenient location and in the 

back of your mind you wonder, òWhat's going to cause a fire in my 

trailer? But I will have one just because I should.ó That's a good 

start. Additionally you and those who spend time in your RV must 

know how to get it off the wall, pull the pin, and shoot the fire. Acci-

dents do happen. 

We recently parked at a Denver Unit rally, I started the water heat-

er, and put away the igniter. While I was outside, Rhonda entered the 

trailer and announced, òSomething smells in here.ó I responded, òIt's OK, I filled a lighter before I 

used it.ó Then Rhonda shouted, òThere's smoke and a fire!ó 

I went to the door, and saw smoke and flame pouring over the back of the cabinet above the sink, 

they can do that in '67 trailers. Stepping in, I took the extinguisher from the wall, pulled the pin, 

opened the cabinet door, and shot the fire. The white burst of stuff stopped the flame immediately. 

It also left a surprisingly large quantity 

of white powder (Baking Soda mostly).  

Ceiling fans pulled the smoke out of the 

trailer, soap and water cleaned the soot 

from the ceiling, Rhonda drove 15 miles 

home (calm down time) to get the shop 

vac, and I purchased a replacement ex-

tinguisher that afternoon.  

How did this happen? The tip of the Red lighter was hot enough to melt into one of the blue lighters 

and the gas ignited. Gas and plastic were the only sources of flame. By the way, the torch lighter 

lights every time, at all altitudes, and works well in the wind. It will always be cool before being put 

away in the trailer that we are very pleased to still have.  

Safety, Jim Cooper Tech Advisor  

The VAC Membership database contains information about memberõs RVs. There are 565 listed, the 

oldest being 1946 and the newest 2014. òSo what?ó you could ask. Well, I will give you an example of 

its usefulness.  

In 1966 through 1968 Airstream windows were manufactured by Corning, and were curved to match 

the trailer body.  Some say these were the sleekest looking models ever produced. Others have 

found that a  broken Corning window was made of òunobtainiumó, though replacements are available. 

Many of us who own one of these trailers believe that it represents the peak of Airstream design 

except for the lack of a gray water tank. So, here is the member data on the ô60 Corning series 

trailers in the VAC database:  

In addition to knowing what is recorded , we know 

who owns these trailers and how to contact them. 

If you have a question about your Corning series 

trailer, we could put you in contact with someone 

who has probably been there and done that.  

 

The data can be selected and sorted just about any way you can imag-

ing, including by location. Would you like to invite Globe Trotter owners 

to your blog ð not a problem. Or you could form a 1960's Trade Wind group on Face Book ð equally 

easy. This ability to select the data and find the owners is not available elsewhere.  

If your trailer information was in the database it would benefit all VAC members, and help you find 

members with trailers like yours.,.  Fill in the RV information on the form   HERE  and send it to 

membership@VintageAirstreamClub.com, or use the mail address. While you are at it, update any 

membership information that has changed recently.   

Trailer Information in Database, Jim Cooper, Tech Advisor  

August 8 ñ11 

Region 10 VAC  

Wenatchee River County Park  

Monitor, WA  

Contact: Iain Cameron  

3vp@vintageairstreamclub.com  

 

Region 12 VAC  

2nd Annual VAC West Round -up 

Vacwest.org  

Contact: Tim Kendziorski  

president@vintageairstreamclub.com  

Date To Be Determined  

2014 Calendar Continued ...  

TATTOO A Trailer?  

In 2012 the tattooed trailer and 

its owners, Don and Debbie Mil-

ler and Frank Swanson, partici-

pated in the RMVAC rally in Gun-

nison, Colorado.  

It was their first rally since join-

ing the DenCo Unit and  everyone 

was talking about their trailer.  

Shiny trailers always stand out 

at a Vintage Rally, but a tattooed 

trailer was a first for most of us. 

Since 2012 the images have been 

refined and more added to both 

sides.   Enjoy the article and if 

you are lucky to see the trailer 

at a rally, you must ask to look 

insideñthe theme continues!  

Thanks, Frank  and Don for shar-

ing your artistic talent, story and 

pictures.  

Rhonda Cooper, Editor  



The howling winds and white sand beaches of Lake McConoughy, Nebraska make it a sailor's 

paradise.  But those same winds can be a tent -camper's nightmare.  After years of sleepless 

nights, snapped tent -poles, and collapsed tents, as well as our aging bones, we desperately 

needed a change.   

 Our solution?  

 

A 31 ft. 1976 Sovereign Airstream in need of restoration.  

 

 So we PIRATED up and got to work.  

 

 

It was our boat named "The Jolly Codgers" that inspired the design theme of pirates of the 

high seas.  Using the line drawings from our Airstream manual and making copies we invited 

our families to submit designs for the outside of the trailer.    The final design was a scene 

worthy of any tall tale from the high -seas --  a giant octopus ensnarling a shark on the star-

board side, with another shark taking a hefty bite out of the same octopus on the port side.  

 

 

òTattooing Our Traileró 

Frank Swanson and Don Miller, owners  

Members of the Denver Colorado Unit and Vintage Airstream Club  

Giant Octopus  

Ensnarling a Shark!  

Shark Taking a Hefty Bite  

out of the same Octopus!  


